
ARE YOU A PHARMACY 
STUDENT?

If so, we’d like to hear from you!

Your feedback helps us understand and identify barriers 

and facilitators impacting the integration of computer-

based simulation in pharmacy practice education.

This Global Survey should take approximately 10-15 

minutes to complete.  After completing the survey, you 

will be invited to enter a random prize draw for your 

chance to win one of ten $50 (AUD) virtual gift cards 

that will be sent to your preferred email.

Participants from all countries are welcome!

Complete our brief survey 

by clicking on this link HERE

or scanning the QR code

Your responses will return directly to the UTAS researchers and 

your anonymity is guaranteed

Ethics reference number [26897]

If you have any questions, just email us at CBS.PharmacyEducation@utas.edu.au

https://surveys2.utas.edu.au/index.php/323343?lang=en
mailto:CBS.PharmacyEducation@utas.edu.au
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